DCAT Executive Board Meeting Notes Thursday August 19, 2021-12:00 Noon
Present: Phil Clifton Linda Coby, Steve McCombs, Robert Smith, Joe Burke (DCAT Coordinator), Sarah Hohanshelt (CPPC Coordinator). 

Absent: Darren Heater, Kim Garrison
Introductions/Call Meeting to order: Call to order by Phil Clifton
Approval of Agenda: Steve “move to approve agenda” Robert second. Motion Carried 4-0.
Approve Meeting Minutes: Robert “move to approve the 7-22-2021 DCAT Board Phone Board Meeting Minutes” Linda Second. Motion Carried 4-0. 

New Business: 
1. DCAT Budget Reviews for FY 2021, 2022 – Joe Burke 10 minutes

Joe went through the FY 21 budget showing we spent out $172,774.00 (10,000 more than last year) for our four core DCAT/CPPC Contracts. The budget will allow for about 180,181.00 ($60,000 more than last year) to be carried over into FY 22. Most budgets spent out between 92% to 100% of the money allocated. Final (to the penny) numbers will not be available until later this fall (last FY we were accurate to the penny as we have been for several years). For FY 22 our four core programs are 100% funded, and funded with DHS Child Welfare, CPPC and FY 20 and 21 State Allocation money. We are using about $24,000 extra of FY 21 State Allocation money for DHS Flex Funds at this time, due to no DHS Transfer Letter for DHS Flex Funds. The Family Assistance (Flex Funds) Contract will be partially or fully funded when we receive Child Welfare Transfer Money from DHS specifically for flex funds. There is zero money available for additional projects/Mini Grants at this time. We had 100% accuracy on our GAX Reimbursement Request for FY 21 when submitted to the State. In FY 22, for us to be able to carry over 100% of our FY 21 State Allocation of $57,456 and FY 22 Allocation of $57,621 into FY 23 we will need an additional amount of about $27,000 in FY 20, 21 or FY 22 money in the current FY 22. In FY 21 we received about $166,000 in Child Welfare Transfer Funds (this amount includes the $24,000 for Family Assistance Flex Funds Contract). Minimum funding needed to keep Joe and Sarah’s Contracts current through FY 23 would be about $27,000 (this would go higher is there is no DHS Flex Funds Transfer for FY 23. Joe referred to the future budget projections for FY 22 and FY 23 that were sent out before the meeting. There were no questions from the Board, but they thanked Joe for his usual clear and accurate budget numbers.
2. Contract Reviews FY 2021 Core Contracts - Joe Burke & Sarah Hohanshelt 20-35 minutes

Sarah had submitted a full report to the Board a few weeks ago on activities from ALS PALS and Community Partnership for Protecting Children for FY 21. See her CPPC report online at www.cppconline1.com. This year, as in years past, Sarah served on CPPC State CPPC Conferences, groups and Joe serves on the State CPPC Executive Committee etc., as well as Sarah (and sometimes Joe) being asked to assist with many CPPC related questions throughout the State of Iowa. Joe and Sarah turned over their State Coordination for Parent Café’s to the State CPPC Coordinator. It is now divided between two staff at the State level. Their Parent Cafés Iowa State-Wide Guidebook with Appendix is on the State CPPC web site as well as our CPPC web site. This project was ended successfully with the 40 plus page Guidebook and Appendix being sent out to every DCAT and CPPC in the State of Iowa.

The Parent Café training in Black Hawk County resulted in 24 newly trained Parent Café Facilitators and most are still training to this day as Covid restrictions begin to lessen.

As mentioned before Joe continued to serve on the State CPPC Executive Committee and all meetings were held by phone or computer. Joe and Sarah were kept extra busy with 4 core programs, ALS PALS (FY 20 three County enrollment went up from 650 to 800) but Covid affected the number of classes and total number of children, Flex Funds, School Based Mental Health (as of the start of the school year in FY 21 all school systems in Madison, Marion and Warren Counties have at least one school based mental health therapist, and many have multiple licensed therapist). Currently Winterset School system is looking for at least 2-3 more Iowa Licensed Therapist. Therapy continued without any break due to the fact that our organizations (like Integrative Counseling) were already using Zoom based therapy for children and families in need of a psychologist or Psychiatrist. They also helped other agencies in our three counties learn the zoom call advantages and processes and did not charge for this assistance.  This is the third year for all school systems to have at least one licensed therapist for this DCAT/CPPC program which began with just one school 15 years ago. Our very popular web site was even more popular during Covid-19 and had months of several thousand hits per month, a couple of times in FY 21 and ran an average of about 2,000-4,000 hits per week. Sarah spends about 10-12 hours per week minimum with coordination of the web site, connecting individuals with needed services and answering questions. It is the main communication hub for Madison, Marion and Warren County individuals and professionals. It of course was of even more value during Covid-19 with keeping everyone informed. See the program reports at the web site listed as FY 21 DCAT Annual Report at www.cppconline1.com. Sarah and Joe were also in compliance with all attendance requirements at CPPC meetings throughout the year. Joe is in compliance with his required DCAT Contract Training required by the State of Iowa.
 Joe also reviewed the DHS Family Assistance Flex Funds used within the three counties by area and type of service for FY 21. All reports from this meeting, etc. can be viewed at www.cppconline1.com in Joe’s FY 21 DCAT Annual Report. Joe used and serviced over $16,000 in Flex Funds request including gas and Wal mart cards and many needed items for DHS involved youth and families for our area.  

Joe stated that all Deliverables and Performance Measures have been met for the core contracts and all Contracts were in compliance for FY 21 as per his meetings with the Warren County Budget Director. As stated earlier, there has been no DHS Child Welfare Transfer of funds in FY 21 to support DCAT Coordination or DHS Flex Funds as of today’s meeting. 
All reports can be viewed in the FY 21 DCAT Annual Report at www.cppconline1.com.
The Board Members again thanked Joe and Sarah for their continued excellent service the Indianola DCAT Cluster and especially for the extensive work keeping people informed and assisting with meetings individual needs. 

3. Next Scheduled Board Meeting 

Our usual Board Thank You lunch at Wildwood Hills will be held at on October 21, 2021, at Noon.

A Phone Board Meeting may be needed to accept a possible DHS Child Welfare additional allocation for DCAT Coordination/Flex Funds for this FY 22 budget year. 

Our in person Semi Annual Contract Review, Approval of Budgets, Contracts/Renewals for FY 23 will be February 17, 2022, at Noon in Indianola. 

Old Business

Public Input
Adjourn

There were no additional questions or comments from the Board.  Phil entertained a motion to adjourn. Linda motioned to adjourn and Robert second. Motion carried 4-0. Meeting adjourned at 12:50 pm. 
